HARTINGTON MIDDLE QUARTER PARISH COUNCIL

Mr C Howarth (Chair) Stonehaven Earl Sterndale

Buxton SK17 0BU 01298 83380

07813 517955

email; clivehowarth@btinternet.com

Mrs P Sutton (Clerk)

50 Haregate Road

Leek ST13 6QQ 01538 386634 07974 362676

email; pat.sutton@hotmail.co.uk

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 5th SEPTEMBER 2016

A meeting was held in the Chapel at 7.30 p.m. 4 members were present. Mr C Howarth, Mrs P Bradbury, Mr I Saunders and Mr K. Mellor. Apologies from Mr M Hodgkinson and Mr T McAvoy.

We welcomed Stephen Mansfield to our meeting, who is setting up our website. He came to show us the website so far and to get feedback from us and to ask what else we would like to add to the site. He said he would come to the next meeting, by which time everything should be up and running. The web address is; www.hartingtonmiddlequarter-pc.org.

The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed as correct.

Matters Arising

Mobile phone signal to be carried over to next meeting, as it is understood that things are moving, to get it sorted. Clerk to ring again about, tree trimming at junctions; near the STW works and Parsley Hay and near Cronkstone Grange.

Correspondence

M Sweetmore, on behalf of The Chapel, thanked the PC for their kind donation to cover the cost of the asbestos survey, which needed to be carried out. Thankfully no asbestos was found.

Invoice; S Mansfield for website set up etc.

£140.00 for the website and £60.00 annually for maintenance.

Finance

S. Mansfield £200 agreed and signed cheque 369 P.Sutton £200 agreed and signed cheque 370

Bank account balance @ 4.9.16 4511.01

Bank Reconciliation

Bank balance @ 31.3.16 3781.09 Cheques signed 1070.08

2711.01

Precept in <u>1800.00</u>

4511.01

Chair's Report

Churchyard mowing. Glyn Tilson came and sorted the churchyard out, which was a very daunting job, as it was very overgrown. This initial charge has been met by The Robert Jenkins Churchyard Fund and the PC have agreed to take over the continuing costs, of regular mowing.

Any Other Business

We have had a request, from a resident, for another dog litter bin, as the one we have is often full. Clerk to look into this.

There is a wall down near the STW Ltd sewage works and there is a strong smell coming from the 'flood' which has happened with the recent rain.

There being no other business the meeting was closed.

Next meeting 5th December 2016 at 7.30 p.m.

Signed: Chair

5th December 2016